
Waxahachie Band Booster Minutes Corrected Copy 
General Booster Meeting – WHS Band Hall 

February 5, 2017 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:04 P.M. by Edward Quintana 

December minutes reviewed.  Motion to approve minutes as with corrections, 1st by Chris Bearden, 2nd Liz 
Jendrzey/ corrected minutes to be sent to Ed. 
 
Financials presented by Liz Jendrzey for December, 2017 

Summary 12/31/17 
Revenue $(3,487.84) 
Expenditures $30,503.51 
Differences $27,015.67 
Net Revenues & 
Expenditures $(33,991.35) 
Checkbook Balance $88,561.75 
Money Market $81,616.43 
Funds available MM ($1,676.54) 
CB & MM Balance $168,501.64 

 
Concession stand credits are due back to students. 
Jazz Café totals to date $5,480 
Motion to approve financials for December 2017 as presented, 1st by Sherri Cooper, 2nd Madeline Trevino  
Motion made via email to pay for TMEA trip to San Antonio at a cost of approximately $3500 to be paid by 
the band booster by Executive board, 2nd by Maria Smith 
  
Upcoming Dates: 
 

➢ February 8 – Jr. High Percussion Concert - Howard 7pm 
➢ February 9 – Wind Ensemble Concert – FAC 7pm 
➢ February 10 – Winterguard @ Berkner HS 
➢ February 13 – Waxahachie and A&M Commerce Wind Ensemble Concert 

WHS at 7:30 and A&A Commerce at 8:30 – FAC 
➢ February 14 – TMEA clinic/convention – San Antonio 
➢ February 16 – TMEA Wind Ensemble concert 8pm – San Antonio 
➢ February 24 – Winterguard @ Byron Nelson HS 
➢ March 12 – 16 Spring Break 
➢ March 17 – Winterguard at Lewisville HS 
➢ March 24 – TCU Jazz Festival 
➢ March 27 – Pre-UIL concert 

 
 
School Report 
 

❖ Finley – David Ingram – Percussion Concert February 8th on Thursday at Howard, March 2 solo and 
ensemble contests take place, took All Region kids to Six Flags 

❖ Howard – Angelyn Seppeler – We had almost 300 attend DSL, working on getting all fundraiser 
money turned in. 

❖ Paul Jaso reported that the Junior High percussion concert costs are $5 per adult and $2 per student.  



❖ WHS – Rich Armstrong – Great all state success.  Jazz Café went well, students played well. 5th grade 
concert piqued interest for students. We have begun planning the design and production for next 
year’s marching band program. We are now 6A grouped together with South Grand Prairie, Desoto, 
Mansfield. We will be doing a trip next year. Location to be determined. New uniforms and 
instruments have been requested. School board to approve Monday. We may have to consider a 
possible increase in band fees for the students. We have decided on 2 BOA contests, Dallas and Waco. 
School start dates are being discussed. Busing students for practices. Possible 3 concession stands next 
year. Saturday practices are being planned. August practices will start at 8am not 7 for 1 week. 
Coordination of three junior highs will prove to be challenging. 

 
 Other Business 
 

o Possible change to Jazz Café location when we are in the new school 
o Need a larger committee starting early for the Jazz Cafe 
o SAGU hosting a football combine for seniors, Booster have been asked to man the Concession stand 7 

or 8am – 12 or 1pm on March 3rd, Colorguard may work  
o We need a nominating committee (3 or 4) to help find next year’s board officers, need to have 

nominees for April meeting 
o We need a special meeting in May to vote in new members 
o May 12th Band Banquet- 48 Seniors- senior bags? Give picture to seniors 
o May 10th Spring Concert 
o Band Booster scholarships – need 3 to 5 essay judges from outside of the city 
o Thank you cards for donations to the Jazz Café 

  
  
  
Next General Meeting: Monday, April 2nd @ 7 p.m. in WHS Band Hall 
 
Motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm by Chris Bearden, 2nd Sherri Cooper 
 


